

February 8, 2021

VIA EMAIL & MAIL (dkanani@laort.edu)

Dr. David Kanani, President Los Angeles ORT College 6435 Wilshire Boulevard Los Angeles, CA 90048

> Re: Reaccreditation Denied while under a Show Cause Directive (Final) ACCET ID #366

Dear Dr. Kanani:

This letter is to inform you that the denial of accreditation by the Accrediting Commission of the Accrediting Council for Continuing Education & Training (ACCET) is a final action. The Commission letter, dated January 5, 2021, informed Los Angeles ORT College of the Commission's decision to deny accreditation while on institutional show cause, along with notice that this was not a final action. The letter also notified the institution of the opportunity to appeal, in accordance with ACCET policy, if notice of intent to appeal was received within 15 days of the institution's receipt of the Commission letter. The notice of intent to appeal with the required supporting documentation was not received by the January 21, 2021 deadline, which was fifteen days from your confirmed receipt of the Commission letter on January 5, 2021; therefore, the available administrative remedy through the appeal process was exhausted and the Commission's adverse action became final, effective January 21, 2021.

Institutions subject to a final adverse action are provided the opportunity to submit official comment with regard to the Commission's action. If received within 15 days of receipt of this letter, your official comments will be posted on the website, along with the Commission's denial of accreditation.

As a closing note, it remains our hope that the accreditation evaluation process has served to focus on your institution's resources and commitment toward strengthening its operations through the systematic and effective implementation of administrative and academic policies, procedures, and practices that ensure a high level of quality and integrity on behalf of your students.

Sincerely,

Judy Hendrickson

Judy Hendrichem

Interim Executive Director

Los Angeles ORT College February 8, 2021 Page 2 of 2

JHH

cc: Mr. Herman Bounds, Chief, Accreditation Division, USED (aslrecordsmanager@ed.gov)

Ms. Charity Helton, Specialist, USED (charity.helton@ed.gov)

Ms. Katherine H. Westerlund, Certification Chief, SEVP

(katherine.h.westerlund@ice.dhs.gov)

Mr. James Hicks, Deputy Director for External Operations, SEVP

(james.d.hicks@ice.dhs.gov)

Ms. Leeza Rifredi, Deputy Bureau Chief, CA Bureau for Private Postsecondary

Education, (leeza.rifredi@dca.ca.gov)